Memorandum to Council

Planning and Development Department

Transportation Services Division



To: Mayor and Members of Council

CC: Roger Saunders, Commissioner, Planning

and Development

Fuwing Wong, Commissioner, Financial

Services and Treasurer

Peter Angelo, Director, Engineering

Services

From: Tara Painchaud, Senior Manager,

Transportation Services

Date: June 10, 2024

File #: PDE 04-24

Subject: Traffic Signal at St Thomas Street and

Winchester Road, Reduced Cost

Acknowledged by M. Gaskell, Chief Administrative Officer

As a result of recent conversations between the Town of Whitby and Region of Durham staff, the potential cost to the Town for the signalization of St Thomas Street at Winchester Road can be decreased from the cost identified in Report PDE 04-24.

Typically, the Municipality would be responsible for both the traffic signal as well as the civil works. However, as the Region can include signalization and associated civil works into the ongoing Winchester Road Widening Project, there will be efficiencies realized. The Town will not be responsible for the required civil works.

The anticipated cost to the Town for the signalization of St Thomas Street at Winchester Road can be reduced to \$150,000. This is a substantial reduction from the \$250,000 that was included in Report PDE 04-24.